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Town of Hampton
Board of Selectmen
Non-Public Session

May 14, 2018

Board Members Present: Russell D. Bridle, Chairman; Regina M. Barnes, Vice Chairman; Richard
P. Griffin; James A. Waddell, Mary-Louise Woolsey.

Others Present; Frederick Welch, Town Manager; James B. Sullivan, Deputy Town Manager

On a motion by Mary-Louise Woolsey, second by Regina M. Barnes (roll-call vote 5-0 in favor)
the Board convened in a non-public session under RSA 91-A;3.11, (e)

Discussion on Marsh Pipes

The Board received a presentation by the Town Manager and Deputy Town Manager on the
engineering report on the condition of the marsh pipes for the transmission of sewer wastes from
the Church Street Pumping Station to the Waste Water Treatment Plant (copy of report attached).

The conclusion was that the pipes are need to be replaced immediately. This conclusion was
generally agreed to.

Additionally the recommendation was to place in service a temporary pipe on the surface of the
ground to carry wastewater materials due to the poor condition of the DA pipe. This conclusion
was generally agreed to. Cost was estimated to be in the general range of $750,000 for one-year
further discussion and motions would be offered at the public meeting.

The Board Members also discussed the draft legislation for a special act of the General Court to
allow a special town meeting. There was general agreement that the proposed legislation should
be approved so that the marsh pipes could be replaced quickly to avoid potential spills.

Following some general discussion there was a motion by Mr. Wadddell, second by Ms. Barnes
to adjourn. Motion passed 5-0. The meeting adjourned at 6:47 PM.

Russell D. Bridle, Chairman
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